

City of Clay P.O. Box 345 Clay, Al 35048-0345

PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES March 13th, 2018

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday, March 13th, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder.

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order.

Council members present were: Councilor Don Baker, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Dennis Locke, Councilor Ben Thackerson and Mayor Webster

Absent: Councilor Becky Johnson

Mr. Dixon and the Council discussed progress on the new Library. In nine weeks only one day and half of work has been lost. Should have roof on by Thursday. Scheduled to be ready for ribbon cutting on June 1st and be ready for Summer Reading Program kickoff June 2nd.

Baseball signup is completed and there were 18 more kids this year over last. Opening day will be April 7th, with the parade starting at 9am and bounce houses until 4pm.

Resolution 2018-04 will be discussed in council to declare two address as public nuisance. Mr. Dixon created a map of Clay addresses for Census 2020.

The Fishing Rodeo is scheduled for June 2nd from 9am-12pm and the Summer reading kickoff will be June 2nd from 2-4 pm. Josh Isbell gave an update on street paving.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ronnie Dixon City Manager